
 

 

City Administrator & Staff Update 

2023.10.17 

 
• Open House:  Please see the attached Open House invitation for December 20th from 3pm 

to 6pm. 

• IMAA (Iowa Municipal Attorneys Association):  I attended the IMAA Board meeting, Annual 

Meeting and Continuing Legal Education Thursday evening and Friday. 

• Evaluations:  Staff evals are completed and we have scheduling meeting times to review. 

• Trail:  IDOT Letting is 12/19/2023.  The IDOT allowed winter working dates so the successful 

bidder will be able to work over the winter and not have those dates count towards their 

overall working days. 

• Mt. Pleasant Phases 3 & 4:  Working with Bolton & Menk to prepare for the STBG (perhaps 

TAP) applications due to SEIRPC in January.  Reviewing defense funding as well. 

• Council:  Councilmember Orientation with be on November 30th. 

• IWorQ:  It appears that we will be able to set up 9 fillable online forms under the new 

system.  We will be working to include these options as well as PDF download on the 

website. 

• Website:  Reviewing Revise in lieu of CivicPlus.  Also reviewing our current CivicPlus 

contract.  Revise seems to have several benefits including unlimiting text and email, 

unlimited pages, ease of use, back end staff input, ability to modify to meet needs and close 

in costs. Having some issues with the small city CiviicPlus version. Revise is working with 

several cities in Iowa.  

o Here are a list of some local sites for review as well: 

▪ https://www.cityofhumboldt.org/ 

▪ https://www.cedar-rapids.org/ 

▪ https://www.cityofwaterlooiowa.com/ 

▪ http://www.montezumaiowa.org/ 

▪ https://www.bellevueia.gov/ 

▪ https://www.cityofwellman.com/ 

▪ https://www.dsm.city/ 

▪ https://www.emersonia.org/ 

▪ https://city.redoakiowa.com/ 

▪ https://www.anamosa-iowa.org/ 

▪ https://www.bettendorf.org/ 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.cityofhumboldt.org%2f&c=E,1,TwKh6FArSpvpOkrKx5tTTolFM41B5CYbv-pT9YM12atdn991FVzvJGGMR6Bv2vY3ijYE8ri5j1LSzdyh3R3sF4lPau7PwPKU7VFXYmbT8vurJn0CNc89Wss,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.cedar-rapids.org%2f&c=E,1,2bnuq9OoPBaZu3Qpjc9a1w8v64HfUY1dxx4yWNkYnj5naPK0htQW9qt8_5cE4UsLUCfW37YjJBXB9iAXnrqHZZqivPQWIjMjccrfktzENcZVO7UuI9_a&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.cityofwaterlooiowa.com%2f&c=E,1,IsDQYDNMQVLKYofGF2NFrEc9ajIhC-c4rETqP6NHP5rdHdJujofZJpZEQFnZyHcBNRBdZq_iix5OrNaQCKVNNDR9MrObT196NiasTCD5iw,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.montezumaiowa.org%2f&c=E,1,dQwHav4EB84mjZ6RUY32T0AgLG_G4LMlBTHOSetFXW0PrHsJQUcwR34nsj9xUMlPEwSbjdSbizMLzbAoc-lJbTKo6ttZOCvEH0OEtXaIlKOWBg,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.bellevueia.gov%2f&c=E,1,OrCF4fzoZG_gn11t8NIpFn_BoqVyj1iDW_gb_eZ9PK00QWc2OnGMjIsSO63r3x33TitNFub39lBNi5ht2C0tPaoJvc9sY6vGNtEC3yUfrNHoIt1otwZb_NfoV-W2&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.cityofwellman.com%2f&c=E,1,xEOXJTW_ni-ZWPocRD2Av0fEaRXOfVB6CSuJdKbt-z4XeZ6_PwaNjrAFRYDxEwto55JQxHJ3itVZowxojE3fVJzJnZlOegg9fXQh5aNKeTYNOgmX8g,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.dsm.city%2f&c=E,1,W8l_ThcMzgOFVJxUdsban5tzNFC1CsgYPW4ZUMmLZv7clYn4wbZn78LZAjzyQJn3Yyrjztr-XuRvDPU87Nzl3awNLo22-FIJODBCQA5943CQZ0b77YBhzQ,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.emersonia.org%2f&c=E,1,47garoIeWrHoDFenhNlWC-xebVpApa0HVz6cENPrgO3yoZ_ZSG3MmeRJ173mUhPhcC6IMEuG9DRON-As2xdyBNBrJt1lP-xfOtHNHSlG3gMSnHtj9Q,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcity.redoakiowa.com%2f&c=E,1,QZt40nkQAq_6k_fSgAr58EYhOB2G8wJpK8BZ_8R5BXo_5_Z2OaK9fTpU4SXQsIcEBl5bbh4zb8MxNIdDqLETPL74tpb_IFPHsmpPhdIPhC9ws7Op2ntT_g,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.anamosa-iowa.org%2f&c=E,1,xhUI3SzTvd69jj_odMfkXvw4VV9udAtPmCgkWr8WluueYDZxDor3GFMQV3Vf1EtuFE534C4ZnJnXI0tn6oesXVcC3TDtRAwTeJrJ3IljG-PbVKOHMogFNdz4sQ,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.bettendorf.org%2f&c=E,1,QBajonpoFxCPSTwUEQwzxuu4U0BeV1pCDiyvh7yWY-74KHqtgtgBLZADasW1lToJbm24_iUBoL12eeMxF33IW51t75_To5yOb0E0aTEH3wFzf6k,&typo=1


▪ https://www.altoona-iowa.com/ 

▪ https://www.norwalk.iowa.gov/ 

▪ https://www.tiffin-iowa.org/ 

▪ https://www.huxleyiowa.org/ 

 

IT (Newberry) 

• Well, this is the third week I am working on patching.   

• Yesterday November 14 we moved to full deployment on crowd strike with the state, so 

we have full protection from the SOC.   

• It is a never-ending job patching and with there were more of me to get these knocked 

out.   

• This week I have updated the firmware on all the servers, Also updated our vSphere 

server software which is the software that runs all of our virtual servers and makes 

disaster recovery so fast for us.  I have our router staged and ready to go on updating 

it.  So as soon as I get a chance I will update it and get it running on the latest version.   

• This week we had our Air Conditioner fail again at the street shop however this time it 

broke a stick of ram.  I had some purchased from a previous update so I was able to use 

the one I had on hand.  If you have any questions please let me know.  

  

Police/Fire (Logan) 

• We have the Eagles Club reserved for January 27th, for the K9, Trivia Night.  Times will be 

posted next week along with getting the information out for teams and sign up.  We 

have the tickets ordered to start the raffle sale.  The raffle will start on November 27 

with a tentative drawing date of December 31, 2023.  

• Officer Mennen is still out in Ohio doing his K9 training.  Going very well and he will be 

back on duty on November 21.  

• Tobacco Grant information was delivered, and we have until February 15th to do our 

Tobacco buys.  

• We have started the new year for GTSB for extra enforcement campaigns.  Grant runs 

from Oct 1st, through Sept 30, 2024.  

 

Finance (Moore) 

• The Street Finance Report has been submitted to the State of Iowa as well as the Urban 

Renewal Report. 

• I have emailed the 24-25 budget request forms to the department heads so that they 

can start working on them.  They are due back to me by December 1st.  I have completed 

both the TIF report and the Annual Urban Report once those are approved by the 

council I certify the TIF with the county and submit the approval date to the state.  

• I will primarily be focusing on the budget for the next several weeks. 

 

 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.altoona-iowa.com%2f&c=E,1,5xMPl1R7VnCM3Onp1tjNbUejJYA0nbqpF8w2z0XqdyrEjS1XNz7yxoBDFm-XEggnFJ2m5fvgzSyg7bZOTF3lBSc60CyDPJU56iA_pbdM-0Ua3bQ,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.norwalk.iowa.gov%2f&c=E,1,vLQvqSBVCc05tWedwNERys5_DTKEhtvAOK2H2xjXNHkjYMeDtvRqtvVg4yz19xjqrs02eVWOxBZXrQFErNS4GYSs1LwjhejCwJ4vlVT2pruTqyrZR0NzJDk,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.tiffin-iowa.org%2f&c=E,1,3aeVL8zv3svfirKbEhO1qZt9ixC9if3QINZScQIYTHFoYUXQdWTwlmxcK_Ore-cDP2IfPzDs2_P4scBet9tPJKmHbWpomZnl6RVOAuFhTz4-ly_r09b9pNjlsaMb&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.huxleyiowa.org%2f&c=E,1,nXctRUJhFKWNmYsB3Y6v-5FrQiaQBQRlSUDoqQ3kJ5OLeotzkHOhwjhEg1J24ISAXB29glYub5Oy5Zt7xZ8UNE3itSL3KiAJrHdNr82z2cEeT4v1t0Saw6kyJ_Zb&typo=1


Public Works (Brissey) 

• Water lab 

• Sewer lab 

• Lift station rounds. 

• Parks and Broadway trash and recycling  

• Pool maintenance 

• Locates.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

• Service trucks and Squad cars                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

• Sign maintenance 

• Hauling brush and leaves 

• Leaf bag pick up. 

• Mowing parks, city, properties, and medians. 

• Backhoe and dump truck training for new higher 

• Working on storm water plan.  

• Working on budget in spare time ha. 

• Working on fire hydrant repairs. 

• Starting fall sewer jetting. 

• Doing dirt work around valves and fire hydrants that have been repaired. 

 

* While doing the annual jetting through sewers we found five that we couldn’t get in. We 

are having Four Seasons camera to see what is going on. We have Four Seasons working on 

the first one at Glasgow between Spring and Vernon.   

 

 


